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	In this issue:

· U.S. Senate Environment and Public Works Committee To Hold Field Hearing on Port Pollution in San Pedro on Thursday
· Kick off of the New Metro Vanpool Program


	U.S. Senate Environment and Public Works Committee To Hold Field Hearing on Port Pollution in San Pedro on Thursday
We were recently informed that the U.S. Senate’s Environment and Public Works Committee, led by Chair Senator Barbara Boxer (D-CA), will hold a field hearing entitled, “Hearing to Examine Port Pollution and the Need for Additional Controls on Large Ships,” this Thursday, August 9 at 10:00 a.m. The hearing will take place at the Port of Los Angeles Administrative Building, 425 S. Palos Verdes Drive, San Pedro. 

The field hearing will address many issues regarding the environment in and around ports, including the Senator’s legislation (S.1499) the “Marine Vessel Emissions Reduction Act of 2007.” This legislation, which our Board has adopted a support position on, would reduce the sulfur content of fuel used by marine vessels in or near America's ports. Among those scheduled to testify are: Congresswoman Hilda Solis (D-CA), Chair of the California Air Resources Board Mary Nichols and Los Angeles Mayor Antonio Villaraigosa as well as other distinguished individuals.
Kick off of the New Metro Vanpool Program 
Metro Board Chair Pam O’Connor and I joined KCET’s Huell Howser this morning at a press event to kick off the start of the new Metro Vanpool Program aimed at saving commuters time and money while improving regional mobility. 

More than 70 percent of the trips made on our county roads are from solo drivers. That’s a number that simply must change if our traffic is going to improve. The average vehicle occupancy rate now is 1.1. If we could get that up to 1.3, there would be no traffic, and that’s what the Metro Vanpool Program aims to do.

The new five-year, $19 million Metro Vanpool Program provides substantial savings to vanpool commuters. New and existing vanpools can now save up to $400 per month on vehicle leasing costs, which lowers vanpool fares for long distance commuters and enables them to expedite their vehicle trips by taking advantage of county carpool lanes. 

Media attending today’s event included KABC-TV, The Daily News, La Opinion, KPCC radio and the Chinese Daily News. In addition, Metro staff spoke with KFI radio and City News Service (CNS) regarding the new program. Stories are expected to run tonight and tomorrow. Media Relations also issued a news release noting the launch of the program. 
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